
 
 
 
 

For Immediate Release:  May 1, 2018 

Contact: Kevin McKenney, 202-367-2480 
 
Department of Labor Amends Implementation of “Improve Tracking of Workplace Injuries and 
Illnesses” Regulation 
 
[Washington, DC] -  Following a review of the requirements put in place in 2016 regarding the “Improve 
Tracking of Workplace Injuries and Illnesses” regulation, the U.S. Department of Labor’s Occupational 
Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) has taken action to correct an error that was made with regard 
to the rule’s implementation. 
 
OSHA determined that Section 18(c)(7) of the Occupational Safety and Health Act, and relevant OSHA 
regulations pertaining to State Plans, require all affected employers to submit injury and illness data in 
the Injury Tracking Application (ITA) online portal, even if the employer is covered by a State Plan that 
has not completed adoption of their own state rule.  
 
OSHA immediately notified State Plans and informed them that for Calendar Year 2017 all employers 
covered by State Plans will be expected to comply.  An employer covered by a State Plan that has not 
completed adoption of a state rule must provide Form 300A data for Calendar Year 2017.  Employers are 
required to submit their data by July 1, 2018.  There will be no retroactive requirement for employers 
covered by State Plans that have not adopted a state rule to submit data for Calendar Year 2016. 
 
A notice has been posted on the ITA website and related OSHA webpages informing stakeholders of the 
corrective action. 
 
Members with questions can contact Kevin McKenney at kmckenney@demolitionassociation.com   
 

 
About NDA: The National Demolition Association represents U.S. and Canadian companies that offer 
standard demolition services as well as a full range of demolition-related services and products.  NDA 
educates members on the latest advances in equipment and services, provides educational programs 
and tools to stay abreast of regulatory and safety matters, keeps regulators informed about issues in our 
industry, and increases public awareness of the economic and societal benefits of demolition. 
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